
Serving the towns of Canaan, 
Cornwall, Falls Village, Kent, 
Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville 
and Sharon 

FALL 2019 

 

Garden Party Event 
 

June 29, 2019 

On Saturday June 29th, Chore celebrated its 27th year 
with cocktails and hors d’oeuvres at Lookout Farm, 
Graham Klemm and Cody O’Kelly’s beautiful home in 
Sharon. We’re grateful to the couple for providing the 
stunning, top-of-the-world setting—58 acres with 
sweeping 360-degree views, New York State to the 
west and Massachusetts to the north. 
 

At a pre-event champagne party, Graham and Cody 
hosted 60 guests, who were treated to a special tour 
of their home. Designed by NYC architects 
McGiver-Morgan, the house has a dramatic open floor 
plan that opens to large terraces, a fire pit, and an 

elongated pool with a hot tub. Graham and Cody 
suggested the pre-event reception as a way to raise 
extra funds to support Chore’s clients—and it did just 
that, to the tune of $15,000!  
 

Over 250 people attended the main event on what 
turned out to be a lovely summer evening, despite the 
forecast of hail, 50-mile-an hour-winds and torrential 
rains, which never materialized. The crowd was able 
to enjoy the flowering lavender with the backdrop of 
amazing views. Lee Kennedy, of Jam Food Shop in 
Sharon, provided delicious hors d’oeuvres, along with 
cheeses and meats prepared by Stacey Marcin and 
Mark Hampson of the Cornwall Inn in Cornwall 
Bridge. David, Jack, and Peter Baker of Litchfield  
Distillery served a specialty bourbon drink; Dylan 

Garden 
Party 

 

Continued on page 3 



PEROTTI TO LEAD 
CHORE BOARD 
At Chore’s annual meeting on August 26, Dolores 
Perotti was elected President of the Chore Service 
Board. Lea Davies, the outgoing President, will 
remain on the board.  Lea said “The Board is 
thrilled to have Dolores take the reins and lead the 
organization. She has an in-depth knowledge of 
the organization and the communities we serve, as 
well as a strong business background. Dolores has 
been a Chore worker in the past, giving her a great 
understanding of client and worker needs.” 
 
Dolores was born in Canaan and attended 
Housatonic Valley Regional High School. She is a 
graduate of the University of Connecticut with a 
Bachelor of Science in Landscape Design and  
Horticulture. She has operated a successful  
landscaping and garden business in Canaan for  
29 years. 
 
Dolores was on the North Canaan Board of Education 
for 14 years and Chair for six years. In addition to 
being a soccer coach, she has served on various 
school committees including the PTO. Dolores is a 
volunteer gardener for the North Canaan Library 
and the rectory for St. Joseph’s Catholic Church. 
 
Dolores is married to Champ Perotti. They built 
their home on land his great grandparents  
purchased in the 1920’s. They have three children 
who are fifth generation Canaanites. 
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BOARD MEMBER 
NEWS 

CHAMBERLAIN 
JOINS BOARD 

 

Chore is pleased to announce that Patricia Chamberlain 
has joined its Board. Dolores Perotti, President of the 
Board, said “Patricia is a great addition with her 
knowledge of the Northwest Corner, as well as her 
program and policy development, human resources and 
financial expertise.” 
 
Patricia, the former Superintendent for Region One and 
Supervising Principal for the Sharon Center School is a 
long-term Sharon resident. She has a Bachelor of Science 
from George Mason University in Virginia and a Master 
of Education from Colorado State University. She is a 
member of the Sharon EMT and represents the Town of 
Sharon on the Transfer Station project. 
 

OUTGOING BOARD MEMBER 

Chore wants to give a very special thanks to Electra 
Tortorella who has retired from the Board of Directors.  
Electra’s active involvement in our fund development 
strategy and activities has been invaluable to ensuring 
Chore’s ongoing success.  Dolores Perotti, Chore Board 
President, said “we really appreciate and are very 
grateful for Electra’s commitment and service to the 
organization!” 

-- Chore Service Board and Staff 

Support Chore Service 
when you shop 
AmazonSmile 
Please consider supporting 
Chore when shopping on AmazonSmile. Go to 
smile.amazon.com and choose Chore Service and we will 
receive a percentage of the purchase price of eligible 
products. AmazonSmile is operated by Amazon with the 
same products, prices and shopping as Amazon!   

 
We now have a full-service 
w e b s i t e !  P l e a s e  v i s i t 

www.choreservice.org for more information on 
our services, read client testimonials, meet our 
staff and board members, see event photos, down-
load an employment application, send us an email 
and even make an on-line donation! 
 

Chore Service also has a Facebook page you can 
follow to be kept up-to-date on Chore 
news and events, local community news 
and events, employment opportunities, as 
well as information pertaining to the 
elderly and disabled.   

Follow Chore Service 
on Social Media 



Garden 
Party 
2019 

Garden Party from page 1.. 

Baker of the Sharon Package Store provided the wine 
and spirits; and Alex Harney manned the sound system. 
This year, we honored four Chore workers and 
auctioned off individual bottles of Veuve Cliquot in 
their honor. Naturally, this well-deserved tribute to 
our wonderful workers was very well received by our 
guests. 
 

Graham Klemm led a spirited live auction of four 
fantastic items. The enthusiastic audience raised just 
over $2,800. Auction items were donated by Kent 
Greenhouse and Gardens Landscape Design and 
Garden Center, Old Farm Nursery in Lakeville, 
Consolini & Tonan Landscape Design in Norfolk, 
Gary Steinkohl and Casey Cook of Cornwall Bridge, 
and Sharon Package Store.  
 

Cody O’Kelly helped gather many wonderful silent 
auction items from our local merchants, including 

Grey NY/New England, Clean Beauty Collective, 
Lambertson/Truex, Thorncrest Farm & Milk House 
Chocolates in Goshen, Cornwall Inn and Sharon 
Package Store, which raised over $2,400. 
 

Many thanks to over 106 individuals and 13 business 
sponsors who helped us entirely underwrite this event. 
We are lucky to live in a community that always comes 
out in full force and makes our only fundraising event 
of the year a smashing success. With your continued 
help, Chore can provide workers to help our seniors 
remain in their homes feeling safe and secure. 
 

Once again, our gratitude to Graham and Cody, who 
worked tirelessly on every aspect of this event to help 
make it succeed so brilliantly. And, of course, we thank 
you, our donors—your support is deeply appreciated.  
 

Enjoy the beautiful Fall! 
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In Memory of Norman L. Arons, Jr. 
Judy Arons 
 

In Memory of Vallie Becker 
Pamela & Walter Irving 
 

In Memory of Gloria and Don Buckley 
Dana Rohn 
 

In Memory of Hendon Chubb 
Laurie Lisle 
Phyllis Nauts 
 

In Memory of Claire Deprodocini 
Lynn Kearcher 
 

In Memory of Ira Friedman 
Pamela & Walter Irving 
 

In Memory of Donald Hewat 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
 

In Memory of Jonathan P. Harding 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
 

In Memory of Lilly and Peter Hollander 
Daniel Wolkowitz 
 

In Memory of Angie and Stuart Kensinger 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
 

In Memory of Loltan Lantay 
Marian Schwaikert 
 

In Memory of Robert F. Longley 
Nancy Longley 
 

In Memory of Lee Moore 
Leslie Middlebrook-Moore 
 

In Memory of Jose Noyes 
Grace Noyes 
 

In Memory of Dr. Evan Rashkoff 
Clare Rashkoff 
 

In Memory of Marion Reed 
Kathryn Daly 
Louisa LaFontan 
 

In Memory of Thalia Scoville 
Pamela & Walter Irving 
 

In Memory of Mr. Robert J. Smithwick 
Ruth Ann Smithwick 
 

In Memory of Ann L. Tierney 
Bill Tierney 
 

In Memory of Nancy Tuckerman 
Katherine Moore 
 

In Memory of Marilyn Yarnell 
Betty Ann Stratton 
 

In Honor of Judy and Norman Arons 
Julie Auster 
 

In Honor of Ella Clark 
Patrice & Kevin McGrath 
 

In Honor of Diana Greene 
Jonathan Harding 
 

In Honor of Priscilla McCord 
Debra Frank 
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CHORE DONORS  -   
July 1, 2018—August 15, 2019 

And the Western Connecticut Area Agency on Aging 

CHORE SERVICE 
P. O. Box 522 
Lakeville, CT 06039 
chore@choreservice.org 

We’re grateful to the following people and organizations for their 
generous support of The Chore Service. We’d also like to thank the 
towns that support us as well as those donors who wish to remain 
anonymous. Please accept our apologies and contact us if we have 
omitted or misspelled your name.  

www.choreservice.org $5,000 and Up 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
Kathleen Fuhr 
Diana & Edward Greene 
Fleming Foundation 
Jane & Robert Keiter 
Francoise Kelz 
Klemm Real Estate, Inc. 
Graham Klemm & Cody O’Kelly 
Priscilla & Alan McCord 
Rhoades-Robinson Fund 
Gloria & Alan Stoga 
 
$2,500 - $4,999 
Laurie Batchelor & Gordon Warnke 
Ann Goodbody 
Helen Haje 
Claudia & Jerry Jamin 
Fran Roberts 
Mark Shearer 
Kathleen & Michael Voldstad 
 
$1,000 - $2,499 
Anonymous (2) 
Molly Ackerly & Michael Sconyers 
Bob Avian & Peter Pileski 
Elizabeth Carlson 
Heide Hendricks & Rafe Churchill 
Congregational Church of Salisbury 
Michelle & John Considine 
Paul Dassenko & Douglas Benson 
Barbara & Joseph Ellis 
Rob Fish 
Carole Bailey & John French III 
John Green 
Hallingby Family Foundation 
Maria Horn & Thomas Quinn 
Nancy & Neil Humphreys 
Jam Food Shop 
The William & Mary Greve Foundation 
The Kurtz Family Foundation 
Raymond Learsy 
Donna Maxwell 
Mary Sue & William Morrill 
Shirley & John Perotti 
Dolores & Francis Perotti 
Alexandra & Frederick Peters 
Thomas Ragan 
Dana & Fritz Rohn 
Richard Schlesinger & John Guenther 
Charles Short & Chet Krayewski 
Jodi & Michael Smith 
Snow Family Foundation 
Emily Soell 
St. John’s Episcopal Church 
Linda & David Supino 
Karen Tansey 
Mary & Alex Taylor 
Michael Trapp 
Pamela Wilson & George Mason 
Barbara & Michael Zimmerman 
 
$750 - $999 
Mark Adams 
Patricia Conlin 
Carla Herman 
Jill & Ronald Jones 

Laurie Lisle & Robert Kipniss 
Lyn & Skip Mattoon 
Mary Robertson 
Peggy & Ted Sands 
Judith & Gregory Sheridan 
Nancy Zannini & Chris Roberts 
 
$500 - $749 
Anonymous 
Julie & Peter Auster 
Hatsie & Martin Baltus 
Linda Ward Beech & Tom Schueller 
Ward Belcher 
Elizabeth & Stephen Bierman 
Susan & Don Brant 
Chubb Charitable Foundation 
Churchill Building Company, LLC 
Mary Close & Philip Oppenheimer 
Pilar Conde & Alfonso Lledo-Perez 
Cornwall Woman’s Society 
Ann Dean & James Wright 
Helen Degener 
Sandy & David Dolinsky 
Carol Flaton & Sandra Buergi 
Barbara Garside 
Mary Ellen & Andrea Geisser 
Steve Goodwin 
Allison & Thaddeus Gray 
Jonathan P. Harding (d) 
Jaymie & Morgan Hamidani 
Haven House, LLC 
Margery & Donald Hetzel 
Katherine Holden & Joshua Jaffe 
Annette & Richard James 
Ellen Hubbard 
Beth & Jack Isler 
Nora Jordan & Allen Reiser 
Gail Kahn 
Annette Koberlein-James 
Alexandra Lange 
Fa & Roger Liddell 
Lee & Fritz Link 
Dr. Peter Lombardo & Alfred Brooks 
Leslie & Nicholas Moore 
Moore & More Printing 
National Iron Bank 
Gigi Noyes 
Jean & Frank Perotti 
Emilie & Joe Pryor 
Clare Rashkoff 
Susan & Peter Restler 
Susan Reville & William Friedrich 
Jill & Jim Sheffield 
Jennifer & George Sinnamon 
Isabel Sloane & Drew Robbins 
Kathleen & Christopher Robinson 
Ileene Smith & Howard Sobel 
Matthew Smyth 
St. Martin of Tours Parish 
Melinda Sweet 
Meg & Steve Szalewicz 
Middle Road Foundation 
Jean Vitalis 
Susan Wagner 
William Perotti & Sons, Inc. 
Alice Yoakum 
Anne Zinsser 

 
$250 - $499 
Tracy & Brian Abut 
Ceely Ackerman & Bert Schmitz 
Ruth Adams 
Mark Adams 
Aetna Foundation Matching Grants 
Norman Ambrose 
Kathleen & Raymond Anthony 
Mary Arnold 
Judy Arons 
Catherine & Stockton Ward Atterbury 
AUTOSPORT 
Jay Badgley & Stevens Harrison 
Martha Baer 
Judith & John Barber 
Arleen & Tom Barrett 
Catherine Bauer & Kevin Rooney 
Best & Cavallaro Real Estate 
Nancy & Robert Bird 
Anne Bowen 
Ryan Brown 
Ellen Burcroff & Robert Anderson 
Tom Burke & Matthew Andersen 
Doris Chevron & Juergen Kalwa 
Melanie Fahey & Criston Cicala 
Annette Cloney 
Anne & John Coffin 
Chad Conway 
Jane Cook & Peter Steiner 
Alicia & James Crisp 
George Cronin 
Larry Curran 
Sophia & Louis deBoer 
Michael Del Nin & Sean Krebs 
Karen Doeblin & Rob Lacy 
Deborah Donovan & Ken Page 
Margaret Douglas-Hamilton 
Noreen Doyle 
Mark Drendel 
Daphne & Geoffrey Drury 
Charlie & Kevin Dumais 
Kristina Durr & Barclay Collins 
Daniel Dwyer & James Montanari 
Lorna & Daniel Edmundson 
Christine Elia 
Mimi & Duane Estes 
Linda & Richard Euvrard 
Rosemary & George Farnsworth 
Audrey & Edward Ferman 
Kim & Carey Fiertz 
Liz & Jim Fishman 
Debra & Barry Frank 
Katherine Freygang 
Miriam Galligan 
Susan & Agostino Galluzzo 
Thomas Gibb 
Chris Giglio 
Grey House Publishing 
Lynn & Douglas Groh 
Ann Grumpelt 
Mark Gude 
Guido’s Fresh Marketplace 
Adelaide & William Harris 
Jane & Bill Havemeyer 
Peggy Hayes 
Jan & John Hazard 
Anne & Charles Hepner 



Ed Herrington, Inc. 
Paul Hilepo 
Anne & Bill Holm 
Rob James 
Amy Jedlicka 
Jason Jobson 
Keith Johnson 
Matt Jordan 
Alice & Peter Kent 
Steve Ketterer 
Kay & Tom Key 
Tom Knotek 
Colleen & Richard Kopec 
Stephan Krucker 
Kathleen & Robert Kulig 
Roxana Laughlin 
Charles Lemmen 
Barbara & William Lewis 
Louise Lindenmeyr 
Robert Lindgren 
Robbin Blaine & Jeffrey Livingston 
Lorna Livingston 
Masha & Jesse Loucks 
Frank Lucostic 
Carol & Michael Lynch 
Lynn MacDonald 
Paul Marcarelli 
Diane Meier 
Sarah & Thomas Morrison 
Keitha & Peter Murray 
Deborah & Jonathan Newcomb 
Barbara Niles 
Northwest CT Community Foundation 
Deborah Lane-Olson & Terrance Olson 
Adam Ozmer 
Nicholas Pentecost & Jay Jolly 
Virginia Potter 
Erica & Hector Prud’homme 
Donna Raftery & Vincent Inconiglios 
Jonathan Raiola 
Ignacio Ramirez 
Carol & Laurence B. Rand III 
Lucinda & Brian Ross 
Margaret Ann Roth 
Patricia Rowell & Ron Becker 
Salisbury Visiting Nurse Association 
Johanna & Matthew Schwab 
Marian Schwaikert 
Paul Sekhri 
Anita & Harvey Shapiro 
Sharon Congregational Church 
Jennifer Sims 
Ruth & David Skovron 
Betsy Covington Smith 
Benjamin Stapleton III 
Trish & John Stimpson 
Jane Strong & John Brett 
Kathryn Taylor 
Maria & Glenn Taylor 
Eileen Tedesco 
Margaret & Cy Theobald 
Thornhill Flower and Garden Shop 
Bill Tierney 
St. Andrews Church 
Nancy & Thomas Trowbridge 
John Truex 
Nancy Tuckerman (d) 
Nancy & Hobart Van Deusen 
Anne & Terry Vance 
Cynthia Walsh & Rene Milo 
Arete Warren 
Kathleen & William Weigel 
Tatiana Weinbaum 

Tyler Wibstad 
Josephine Wright 
Angela & Paul Yagid 
 
Up to $250 
Janet & Sal Accardo 
Ruth Adotte 
Betsy & Michael Alderman 
Susan & John Allen 
Janet & Frank Amendola 
Wendy Anderson 
Janet Andre Block 
Mieke Armstrong 
Carol Ascher & Robert Pittenger 
Aita & Norman Askinazi 
Tracy Atwood 
Catherine & Bill Bachrach 
Judith Sloat-Barkoff & Ira Barkoff 
Patricia & Thomas Barry 
Maureen & Frank Bateman 
Ellen Ivey Bates 
Peter Bauer 
Kate & Rick Beatty 
Debby & Bruce Bennett 
Patricia Best 
Barbara & Robert Bettigole 
Barbara Binswanger & Jim Charlton 
Ginni Block 
Karen & David Blumenthal 
Parker Boal & Sandy Mirabile 
Jill Bossert 
Joan Bowen 
Patricia & Richard Bramley 
Leonie Brewer 
Lynn Briggs 
Dawn & Peter Broggi 
Louise & Malcolm Brown 
Barbara Brown 
Jean Bryant 
Susan & Louis Bucceri 
Veronica Burns & Mary Fanette 
Nancy & John Calhoun 
Steven Callahan & Randall Dwenger 
Jane & Mark Capecelatro 
Angela & Michael Carabine 
Laura Carlson & James van B. Dresser 
Joan & Richard Cassin 
Tina & Rusty Chandler 
Heather Chapman 
Katherine Chilcoat 
Hope Childs 
Mary Ann & Kenneth Clark 
Sue & Michael Clemente 
Lynn Cline 
Camilla Cloney 
Annette & Chris Clow 
Jocelyn Cohen 
Sally & Toby Cole 
Barbara & Lee Collins 
Casey Cook & Gary Steinkohl 
Margaret Cooley 
BZ Coords 
Susan Cummings & James Metro 
Kathryn M. Daly 
Mary De Pasquale 
Beverly Deichert 
Dale Stull Demy 
Julia Devlin 
Jane & Harris Dienstfrey 
Donna & James DiMartino 
Carole Dmytryshak 
Gretchen & Jerry Doolittle 
Maureen & Patrick Dore 

Barbara Dorrico 
Denise & Ronald Dower 
Verena & Thomas Drake 
Nancy Eckel 
Marie-Nicole Elian 
Priscilla Ellsworth 
Bonner & David Elwell 
Angela Engle 
Linda & John Estabrook 
Daniel Evans 
Lorraine & George Faison 
Pamela Falge 
Anne Fitzroy (d) 
Diane Forbes 
Lisa & Timothy Foster 
Eileen Fox & Henry Rosler 
Sherry & Bruce Frankel 
Mary Freeman 
Ingrid Freidenbergs & Jack Feder 
Jean & John W. Gallup 
Jane Garmey 
Edith Gaskin 
Rebekah Gerard Smith 
Karin Gerstel & Joseph Woodard 
Stephen Getz & Peter Coffeen 
Constance Gilderdale 
Elizabeth Gilderdale 
Ira Goldspiel 
Linda & Mark Gomez 
Carol & James Goodfriend 
Judith Gott 
Leslie MacKenzie & Richard Gottlieb 
Lee Graham 
Barbara Gridley 
Peter Grossman & Larry Timmins 
Harold Gurnee 
Bette & Gary Halby 
Harry Hall 
Barbara & Mike Haupt 
Kathleen & Jack Hawley 
Nancy Hengen & Henry Monaghan 
Carolyn Hepprich 
Anne & Richard Hill 
Suzanne & Edward Hinman 
Ania & David Hubbard 
Daphne Hurford & Sandy Padwe 
Pamela & Walter Irving 
Akke & Dennis Jasmine 
Kristin Johnson 
Kate & Martin Johnson 
Amanda & David Jones 
Katherine & Frederick Joseph 
Elisabeth Kaestner & Paul DeAngelis 
Nina Kaletsch 
Carol & Richard Kalikow 
Lynn Kearcher & Carl Chaiet 
Kelly/Kellner Associates 
Maura & Michael Kelly 
Andrew Kelly 
Joann & Kevin Kerr 
Marsha Keskinen 
Peg Keskinen 
Norma Kimmel 
Larry King 
Sue & William Kirber 
Mary & Edward Kirby 
Barbara & Mort Klaus 
Caroline & Jason Klein 
Eliza Klose & Harding Bancroft 
Susan Knight 
Beverly J. Kosak 
Trudy & Harry Kramer 
Betty Krasne 
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Denise & David Kurish 
Louisa LaFontan 
Danny Lake 
Susan & Ned Lambrecht 
Noelle LaMuniere 
Mary Landy 
Rosalind Leech 
Leslie & Richard Levy 
Litchfield Bancorp 
Ben Loehnen & Peter St. John 
Jo & Kiau Loi 
Nancy Longley 
Joan Loper 
JoAnn & John Luning 
Susan & William Lynn 
Anne MacDonald 
Linda & Malcolm MacLaren 
Barbara Maltby 
Jacqueline Markham & Allan Priaulx 
George Massey 
Susan & Ronald Match 
Anita Mathewson 
Ursula McCafferty 
Patrice & Kevin McGrath 
Joanne McMillan 
Jean McMillen 
Patricia & Curt Mechare 
Sarah & Geoffrey Medeiros 
Ruth & Stephen Melville 
Leslie Middlebrook-Moore 
Lynden & Leigh Miller 
Ellyn & Lawrence Mittman 
Katherine Moore 
Juliet Moore 
Julia & John Morris 
Elizabeth Morrison 
Istar & George Mudge 
Silvia & Joseph Mueller 
Patrick Mulberry 
Eileen Mulligan 
Barbara & Tom Murphy 
Sara Nathan & Joel Kazis 
Phyllis Nauts 
Kristen Neary & Keith Marks 
Janet Neary 
Kathleen & Peter Neely 
Sherry Newkirk 
Barbara Nicholls 
Janet & Robert Nickson 
Carolyn Noble & John Morrissey 
John O’Connell, Jr. 
Roberta Olsen 
Eleanor Owens 
Martha & Michael Pallone 
Linda Patz & Kurt Stampfle 
Betsy Pearson 
Gisela Piccolo 
Lizabeth & Anthony Piel 
Anthony Pietrantone & Michael Chaban 
Jane Pinckney 
Tina Pitcher 
Patricia Ranson 
Deborah & Robert Rathbun 
Deborah & Peter Reyelt 
Louise & Tom Riley 
Janet & Larry Rivkin 
Polly Rodie 
Robyn & David Rosenberg 
Patty & Guy Rovezzi 
Christina Moir & Donald Russell 
John Sanzo 

Continued on page 6 
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Emily & Billy Saster 
Carol Schnall 
Shannon & Edward Schopp 
Judith Schwerin 
Jill & Neil Scott 
Helen & Anthony Scoville 
Sharon Optical 
Harriet Shelare & Tom Shachtman 
Lori Shepard & Victor Germack 
Catherine & Robert Shyer 
Susan & John Silliman 
Mary & Ellery Sinclair 
The Slotnick and Pouler Family 
Marguerite & Lawrence Smith 
Liza & Cameron Smith 
Ruth Ann Smithwick 

Margaret Stearns 
Marion & Ronald Stein 
Melissa & John Steines 
Betty Ann Stratton 
Virginia Bush Suttman 
Frances Taliaferro 
Tidewater Residences 
Mary Anne & Alexander Toppan 
Torrington Savings Bank 
Electra & Al Tortorella 
Joan Turnure 
United Church of Christ, Cornwall 
Margaret & Charles Vail 
Mira Van Doren 
Deborah & Derek van Eck 
Sally Vaun 

Chore Donors from page 5.. 

Donors up to $250 continued 

INCOME - July ’18- June ’19 

CHORE SERVICE - July 2018 - June 2019 

EXPENSES - July ’18- June ’19 

Colleen & Thomas Vigeant 
Christine Wallace 
Liza & John Waters 
Jeanette & Robert Weber 
Jennifer Weigel & Gene Chin 
Wendy Weinberg 
Lynton Wells 
Jo-Ann & Roy Wilcox 
Mary Williams 
Barbara & Rudolph Wolff 
Barbara & Richard Wolkowitz 
Darilyn Woods 
Sarah Zarbock & John Hoffman 
Michael Zients & Derek Larson 
 

In-Kind Donations 
Casey Cook & Gary Steinkohl 
Clean Beauty Collective 
Consolini & Tonin Landscape Design 
Cornwall Inn  
Grey New York/Grey New England 
Kent Greenhouse and Gardens, 
   Landscape Design and Garden Center 
Lambertson/Truex 
Litchfield Distillery 
Moore & More Printing 
Old Farm Nursery 
Sharon Package Store 
Thorncrest Farm & Milk House Chocolates 

Over the past 17 years we have served 1,599 clients and have provided 269,593 hours of chore service. 
Chore has employed an average of 90 employees annually.  

Numbers for the year July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019 are reflected below. 

Donations 
55% 

Towns 
5% 



CLIENT FUND NEEDS SUPPORT   
 

In April of 2010, Chore started a special Client Fund with a 
donation of $3,000 for the purpose of paying for “special” 
expenses that clients might have. This fund is to pay for things 
such as snow removal, mowing of lawns, trash pick-up, minor 
home repairs and medical equipment that is not covered by any 
other resources.  
 
Even though this past summer was hot and dry, with the rainy 
spring mowing of lawns was quite expensive. We never know 
what winter will bring, but the Farmer’s Almanac predicts a cold, 
wet winter. Snow and ice are certain, so there will be a need to 
help some clients who cannot afford to keep their driveways and 
walkways safe. 
 
Because of the demand for these essential services, we need to 
continually raise additional dollars for the Client Fund. To make a 
designated contribution to the Client Fund, you can write “Chore 
Service Client Fund” in the memo of your check. 

Numbers You May Need 

Social Services Meal Sites Senior Centers 

Canaan (860) 824-3133 ext. 110  
 

Cornwall (860) 672-2603 
 

Falls Village (860) 824-9855 824-9855 824-9855 
 

Kent (860) 927-1586 927-2055 927-2055  
 

Norfolk (860) 542-5829 542-5434 
 

Salisbury/Lakeville  
(860) 435-5187/5191 435-5197 435-5197 
 

Sharon (860) 364-1003 435-5197 
 

Friendly Visitors/Garden Angels   (860) 435-9177 
Meals on Wheels (Torrington)   (860) 482-4151  
Services for the Blind   (800) 842-4510 
Social Security Office Torrington  (877) 405-0486 
Center for Medicare Advocacy  (800) 262-4414 
Medicare  (800) 633-4227 
 

Visiting Nurse / Hospice / Home Care Associations 
Foothills Visiting Nurse and Home Care, Winsted  (860) 379-8561 
New Milford Visiting Nurse Association  (860) 354-2216 
Salisbury Visiting Nurse Association  (860) 435-0816 
also for Home Health & Hospice Care 
SVNA Home Assistance (private duty care) (860) 435-0816 
Visiting Nurse and Home Care Northwest (860) 567-6000  
                    or (800) 752-0215 
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Using the  
Chore Service 

If you live in  
Canaan, Cornwall,  
Falls Village, Kent, 

 Norfolk,  
Salisbury/Lakeville,  

or Sharon,  
we can help with chores 

at home. Older and handicapped people are 
asked for a “suggested contribution” since grants 

partially subsidize their services.   
However, anyone can use the Chore Service. 

Our workers are local, caring and reliable.  
If you’d like to use the program, work or   

volunteer please call  

(860) 435-9177  

or your local Social Service Agent. 

Also you can visit us at: 

www.choreservice.org 

 

How does the Chore Service Work? 
The Chore Service helps elderly and handicapped residents of Canaan, 
Cornwall, Falls Village, Kent, Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville and Sharon 
with household chores, home maintenance, errands and, occasionally, 
transportation. The purpose of the program is to help people stay at home 
safely and independently.  The Chore Service also provides jobs for local 
workers. Client contributions are supplemented by a federal grant as well as 
donations from towns, churches, charitable funds and individuals so that the 
program can remain affordable for our target population of fixed low-income 
families. We do not send bills and only ask the financial information required 
by our grant funding. We only require the client's name, address, 
phone number and date of birth. Clients are provided with a suggested 
contribution scale and are asked to contribute what they can (if they can) 
back toward the service. Workers are paid the same rate regardless of the 
client’s contribution.   

Rhoades-Robinson Grant 
Chore would like to thank the Rhoades-Robinson Trust 
Fund for its $15,000 grant. Chore is very grateful for this 
amazingly generous and continuous support. The mission 
of the Trust is to help non-profits assist residents of the 
Town of Sharon. Seven Sharon residents who work for Chore 
part-time provide 26 Sharon seniors with over 800 hours of 
service annually. 

Tax-free gifts can be made by IRA 
holders who are 70-1/2 years or older 
to Chore from their IRA Required 
Minimum Distribution. These gifts 
must be made directly from the IRA 
account before 12/31/19 and can be in 
any amount up to the total of the 
Required Minimum Distribution. 
Please check with your advisor if you 
wish to take advantage of this gifting 
option. 



La Bonne’s Rebate Program 
The Chore Service is a participant in the   

“Ca$h for Charities Rebate Program”  
If you shop there, do send your register receipts to us. LaBonne’s will donate 1% of the non-taxable amount to the Chore Service.  Thank you! 
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Four Chore Workers were honored 
at the Garden Party in June for the 
“out of the ordinary” assistance 
they provided clients over the past 
year. Roger McNealy, a Chore 
Worker since 2014, responded to a 
call late in the afternoon to help a 
new client. Jane, Chore’s Program 
Director, received a call from 
Sharon Hospital that a gentleman 
was being released home and he 
had no money, no food in his home 
and no way to get any there. Jane 
called Roger and he immediately 
said he would help out. Jane, using 
funds from the Client Fund at 
Chore Service, bought some food 
and Roger took it to the gentleman 
as he arrived home. Roger made 
sure that he was set until other 
help could arrive in a day or two. 
 

Again, late in the afternoon, Jane 
received a frantic call from one of 

our “occasional” clients and she 
was worried because she had an 
inspection on Monday and she 
needed help cleaning. In some of 
the senior apartment complexes, 
there are routine inspections for 
cleanliness and safety, and if these 
inspections are not passed, the 
senior can be evicted. It is not 
unusual for us to receive these calls 
with very little notice. This time, it 
was Theresa Flint and Laura Bottari 
who came to the rescue! After 
taking care of their regular clients 
on that day, the two of them went 
to this apartment and worked into 
the night and returned the next day 
to assure that it was clean for the 
Monday inspection. 
 

The fourth Chore Worker honored 
was Haidee Freund. Haidee has 
been with Chore Service for 20 
years! It is amazing to think of how 

many hours and how many clients 
Haidee has helped over those 20 
years. When we looked it up, 
Haidee has provided 13,460 hours 
of assistance to seniors in our 
communities! 
 

Chore Service is lucky to have over 
30 Chore Workers at any given 
time caring for the seniors in our 
communities. They all do special 
things for their clients, and all are 
invaluable. It was nice at the 
Garden Party to be able to honor 
just a few of these dedicated work-
ers by auctioning off bottles of 
Champagne in their name. Thank 
you to ALL of our Chore workers, 
and thank you to ALL of our 
donors who make this possible! 

Four Chore Workers Honored at Garden Party 


